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Acknowledgement of Country
Bellbrae PS 

Our school sits in beautiful
forest and coastal country, and
is the traditional home of the

Wadawurrung people. Today we
acknowledge the care they
have given to this land for

thousands of years, and the
care they continue to give. 

We always remember that our
community learns and grows on

Wadawurrung land and we
acknowledge and pay our

respects to Wadawurrung Elders
past, present and emerging.
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IMPORTANTIMPORTANT
DATES & INFODATES & INFO

1st March
Grade 6, Point Addis

Environment Day Excursion

4th March 
Curriculum Day - Student

Free day

5th - 8th March
Grade 6 Camp - Grampians

11th March
Labour Day - Public Holiday

12th March
Division Swimming

March 13th
Naplan Begins

28th March
Last Day Of Term

THIS WEEK FROM THE PRINCIPAL

T E R M  1  

P A G E  1

                                      
Welcome back to another school year at our wonderful

school. We would especially like to welcome our new Prep
students, as well as new staff and families who have joined us
this year. We hope you have a long and enjoyable association

with our fantastic school community.

The year certainly has started off filled with various activities,
including our Senior Swimming Carnival, our first formal

Assembly, the start of our 2024 ‘Make Your Move’ campaign
at the Bellbrae Reserve, construction on the new entrance

and inclusive play space at the front of the school, the ‘Buddy
Program,’ and our first sessions of ‘Blue Earth.’ Currently all

students across the school are engaged in the ‘Starting Right
Program,’ which sets up agreed expectations for the year and

helps everyone transition into their new year levels. Every
department is also holding Information Sessions for parents

this week, so hopefully everyone will have a good
understanding of what lies ahead, but please remember we

are always here to assist you with any concerns or issues that
might arise as the year progresses.

Student Leaders – At Bellbrae we take student voice and
agency seriously, and the perspectives of students are

presented through a range of forums, including leadership
groups. Congratulations on the following students who hold
leadership positions this year: Chloe T and Romeo B (School

Captains), Phoebe C and Harmony M (Vice Captains); Zac D,
Imogen W, Lottie W, Joel O, Zalia D, Howie M, Hugo H and

Digby W (House Captains); Evie A, Seb C and Walter B (Junior
School Council Office Bearers); Senn M, Ashlen S, Kalani D,
Chase S, Beau S and Jenny B (Bus Captains); Indie S and

Oliver B (Core Leaders); Ochre B, Acqua M and Ash H (Core
Leaders). We look forward to working closely with all these

students to ensure a positive and vibrant learning environment
for everyone in our care.
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/135790323252561/
mailto:www.bellbrae.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://web.seesaw.me/parents
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NAPLAN - The National Assessment Program – Literacy and
Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests for Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students will
commence on Wednesday 13 March with Writing. Our Year 3
and 5 students will then work through the Reading (Thursday
14 March), Conventions of Language (Friday 15 March) and
Numeracy (Monday 18 March) assessments. Information was
forwarded to families of Year 3 and 5 students yesterday. If
you are seeking additional information, please speak to the
class teacher first. https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-

source/default-document-library/naplan-information-
brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf

Berry Street Education Model - On Monday 4 March we
are having a Curriculum Day (student-free day) to commence

the first of four professional learning days spread over 18
months on the Berry Street Education Model. The model

enables schools to support students’ self-regulation,
relationships and wellbeing to increase student engagement

and significantly improve academic achievement. The
practices align with the wellbeing approaches at Bellbrae PS
where we aim to develop the whole child through a focus on

developing relationships, understanding self and others,
following consistent pedagogical practices and leveraging

student-voice to promote engagement and creativity.
https://www.berrystreet.org.au/learning-and-

resources/berry-street-education-model

Learning Referrals - At Bellbrae PS we pride ourselves on
having a team of expert educators who cater for individual

learning needs. However, there are times that students
require additional assessments or learning supports to

promote the achievement of desired learning outcomes. If
you believe your child may require additional learning

supports or assessments, please first discuss these with the
teacher. 

The teacher will then discuss options with the appropriate
leader to determine the available options. Although we are

often able to implement actions efficiently, referrals to
external organisations may require some patience.

Have a fantastic weekend ahead and let’s hope we have
more settled weather conditions than the last few days!

Adrian
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BIRTHDAYSBIRTHDAYS
Happy birthday to all our
students who celebrated
their birthday during the

holidays!

15TH FEBRUARY
HARLOWE HARVEY

16TH FEBRUARY
MARCELINE SERAIOCCO

17TH FEBRUARY
ISLA O’BRIEN
INDI PHILLIPS

18TH FEBRUARY
OCEA JEAVONS

21ST FEBRUARY
BOWIE BIRD

ROCKY OTERO CLARK
CHARLOTTE SEIFFERT
ESTELLA CARBONELLI

23RD FEBRUARY
WILSON BARRACLOUGH

24TH FEBRUARY
NIXIE HEANE

26TH FEBRUARY
ISABEL TURNOCK

27TH FEBRUARY
NED STEELE - LANYON

28TH FEBRUARY
CARTER RAMSEY

OLIVE DILLON
GRACE TAYLOR

 



school council elections 2024





School Captain’s Report
On Tuesday the 12th of February the

School Captains went out for lunch at ‘9
Grams’ in Torquay, with the Staff

Leadership Team. We discussed some
upcoming events, some ideas for the
school and what we expect from the
Bellbrae Community. It was a great

opportunity for the school captains to
interact with some of the teachers and
tell them a bit more about ourselves. It

was great fun and everyone had an
awesome time. Thanks to Bellbrae’s

Leadership Team for making these things
possible.

                                                                                             

school captains report

Swimming carnival

On Monday 5th of February the grade 3 to 6's came together for our annual swimming carnival. It
was a fantastic day! It was wonderful to see all of our students participating and cheering on

their peers. Well done!

 Congratulations to the following students who have qualified for the next round we wish you all
the best:

Olive Dillon, Lola Bullen, Hugo Henderson, Romeo Brissenden, Evie Alsop, Javis Essing, Laken Knite,
Jack Steven, Lucy Denness, Harriet Beck, Digby Wills, Freya Hynes, Ivy Garrard, Acqua McCallum,

Max Murray, Coco Clyne, Violet Gittings, Beau Cannavan, Alby Mee, Poppy Hamilton, 
Freddie Price, Grace Taylor, James Barraclough

                                                                                             



school photos
 School Photos 2024 – Bellbrae Primary School

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken by Arthur Reed Photos on Monday 18th March 2024.
There is no need to return any forms or money to school.

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can register online to view images when
they become available in the webshop. 

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer once you receive it and remember
to add the codes for all your children attending this school.

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your child’s 2024 image code to link their
images for the current year with your contact details.

When images are ready to view and in the webshop, all parents who have registered will be notified by SMS and email.
Once registered, please wait for notification that 2024 images are online to view before making your purchase. 

 

 School Wide Positive Behaviour Weekly Update

Our whole school focus in Week 4 and 5 will be showing our school value of
Respect – we follow teacher instructions. All classes will engage in teaching and

learning activities that explore:

listening to classroom instructions and asking questions if we are unsure
following class and school rules so we can learn in a safe space

following instructions quickly and with respect for people, places and objects.

SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 



Values awards
ZOE LEGGETT FA RESPECT For including others and showing kindness to all your classmates

JIMMY SHUGG FA ASPIRE
For fantastic listening, remembering to put your hand up and having a happy attitude

towards school.

LILY VEENENDAAL FB RESPECT
 Well done on an amazing start to Foundation by caring for your classroom, using your

manners and playing nicely with your class mates. Great work Lilly.

HENRY CHRISTIAN FB ASPIRE
Well done on a fantastic start to Foundation by adjusting to new routines and giving all

new tasks a go! Great work Henry!

ARCHIE WILKINSON FC ASPIRE For your superstar efforts trying your hardest in everything new we learn at school!

OLIVIA HUGHES FD RESPECT  Well done for being a caring classmate, who always listens respectfully.

SEAN BYRNE FD RESPECT Well done for starting school with such a kind and helpful attitude, Sean!

JACK LOCK FE RESILIENCE
For making a great start to school and having a fantastic first few weeks! We love

having you in Foundation E!

SCOUT KEYTE FE RESILIENCE
For being resilient, making new friends and having an excellent start at school. We

love having you in Foundation E!

ASHTON DELANDRE -
EMAN

1A RESILIENCE For her willingness to try new things and her positive and smiley start to Year One!

JASPER JONES 1A RESPECT  For showing respect to others and being a caring friend and helpful class member.

ISLA O’BRIEN 1B ASPIRE
Well done Isla for starting 2024 with an amazing attitude. I love the way you approach

each new task with a huge smile!

NINA ELEVATO 1B RESILIENCE
Well done Nina, for always persisting with difficult learning tasks. You have had an

amazing start to the year!

MALU MAIA - RAU 1C ASPIRE
 For her wonderful contribution to class discussions during our Inquiry sessions about

caterpillars. Well done Malu!

LOGAN FISHER 1D ASPIRE
Congratulations Logan for demonstrating our school value of Aspire. You always try

your best and have a great attitude to your learning. Well done!

ORLA TURNER 2A ASPIRE
For Always giving her best effort to every task and sharing her strategies with the

class. Well done, Orla!

HUNTER MENOGUE 2A ASPIRE
Fitting in to your new school and class with enthusiasm and a positive attitude.

Welcome to Bellbrae and well done, Hunter!

WINTER LONG 2B RESPECT For being friendly and including others. Well done Winter!

IGGY ADAMS 2B RESPECT
For focusing on his learning and following teacher instructions during the first two

weeks of term. What a fabulous start Iggy!

QUINN CANNAVAN 2C ASPIRE
For an amazing start to the school year and displaying a positive attitude towards all

lessons. Well done, Quinn.

EVIE BEAVER 2C RESPONSIBILITY For an excellent start to the school year and being polite and helpful in the classroom.

VALUES AWARDS



VALUES AWARDS
DIGBY BYRNES 3A RESILIENCE

For displaying wonderful resilience and being such a positive class member. Well
done!

ALFIE GLEN 3A RESPECT For being such a fantastic listener and always following instructions. Well done!

CLASS OF 3B 3B ASPIRE
All students in Grade 3B for the wonderful start to the year and settling into Grade 3
so amazingly! I’m so proud of everyone’s individual efforts and contributions to our

class

BANJO DENT 3C RESPECT
For the respectful way he supports his peers and encourages them to achieve. Well

done Banjo!

MIA WILSON 3C RESILIENCE
For her confident and resilient start to the school year at a new school. Well done

Mia!

ISABEL TURNOCK 4A RESPONSIBILITY
Isabel takes care of her belongings, and those within the classroom. She is very

honest, inclusive and a well-liked member of 4A. Congratulations on a great start to
the year!

JAX TREWIN 4B ASPIRE for putting in an impressive effort during our 2024 Starting Right program.

NIXIE HEANE 4B RESPECT For making Mr Cornish and Mrs Rahilly feel welcome at the beginning of 2024.

AMANDUS BAKER 4C ASPIRE
Starting the year with a fantastic attitude towards school, always following teacher

instructions. Great job Amandus!

FREYA DOOLAN 4C ASPIRE
Starting each day with a happy and positive attitude towards classmates and our

learning. Great job Freya!

BEAU CANNAVAN 5A ASPIRE
 Well done Beau for stepping up to all of the challenges of starting in a new school

with a 'can do' attitude. Keep up the great work!

EVA HELM 5A RESILIENCE
For bouncing back from illness and making sure she is up to date in her learning.

Great work ethic, Eva!

SAHARA LOWDON 5B ASPIRE
For demonstrating to others that it is OK to take a learning risk when you shared

your Writing for feedback when we were reflecting on our learning.

JACK STEVEN 5B RESPECT
 For always being open to sharing your thinking and ideas during class discussions.
You are demonstrating that you are confident and willing to take learning risks Jack

- Well done!

LUCY DENNESS 5C ASPIRE  For giving her best in all activities and challenging herself in her learning.

HENRY COLE 5C RESPONSIBILTY Showing great responsibility in his classroom roles and learning.

JENNY BECKER 6A RESPONSIBILITY
For the organisation and initiative you have shown throughout the first 3 weeks. You

stay focused and always try to achieve your best. Well Done Jenny!

WREN RAHILLY 6A ASPIRE
For the enthusiasm and effort you have started the year with. You are always willing

to have a go and try your best in everything. Great to have you back!

GRACE TAYLOR 6B ASPIRE
For setting the standard at the beginning of the year by aspiring to be the best

learner she can be from the get go. Well done Grace!

MILEY HOGAN 6B RESILIENCE
For embracing change and showing resilience when beginning Year 6 this term. Well

done Miley!
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Lunch orders

*** Reminder to complete your order. You must
get to the payment section to complete. If

you do not receive a payment confirmation and
canteen order number via email, your order

will not have been processed. (See below) ***

Canteen
Wednesday, Thursday

 ONLINE ORDERS 
By 9.30AM DAILY

Sushi Tuesdays Online Only by 8pm Monday
Nights healthysuushi.square.site

Canteen - Specials

Please see canteen menu
on the Compass App

Torquay Hooked in2 Hockey Program
Hookin2Hockey provides kids with the opportunity to make friends and have fun in a safe,

welcoming & inclusive environment.
Hookin2Hockey is delivered all around Australia and is designed to ensure that participants

can safely progress their physical skills, all whilst enjoying the game of hockey.
Torquay Hockey Club are holding their Hooked in2 Hockey Program from February 28th to

March 27th 2024 (5 weeks). The Torquay Tornadoes program has had previous participants
become lifelong hockey players and a number have gone on to represent Victoria and

Australian Country teams.

To register for the program register at Hockey Australia.
Torquay Hockey Club Hooked in2 Hockey - Torquay Hockey Club - revolutioniseSPORT

Torquay Hockey Club has teams entered in all grades from under 8 through to senior women
and men and new players are welcome.

For more information please contact info@torquayhockeyclub.com.au

 

community news 

http://healthysuushi.square.site/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.revolutionise.com.au%2Ftorquayhc%2Fevents%2F223360%2F&data=05%7C02%7CRenee.Newbegin%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf8dca641d7dd4a1bc16008dc2c181444%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638433729147098799%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=H%2B7Te7MwewvkGqriNi1jC0v6r5ll2SXDlAsB9YNNM2s%3D&reserved=0
mailto:info@torquayhockeyclub.com.au
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The course is designed for professionals in education, social care, healthcare, as well as those in business,
management, and the wider community (including families). The course aims to help people build

understanding of trauma, neuro, and shame and then to use this knowledge to reduce conflict and improve
relationships. 

*The course is free IF the ‘limited access’ option is selected when enrolling. This option allows time limited
access (for 1 month from enrolment) to all materials – similar to a library loan.
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